         Research Riders Meeting

April 13, 2006
President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the fourteen members and one guest present.

Bob Burrahm made the motion to accept the February minutes, seconded by Ken Irvin, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin gave the Treasurer’s Report of a balance of $684.43. He also reimbursed President Moravits for the $5.50 spent for the patch and year rocker for the Polar Bear Competition.
Old Business Section---Dave Moczygemba reported on the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. He mentioned that the turn out was lower than expected, but that a good time was had by all who attended. Just as planned, many Riders met at the Pig Stand on Broadway for breakfast prior to the parade. As was the case last year, the Research Riders were placed at the end of the parade group. It was also mentioned that the images from the parade are up on the website: www.Researchriders.org, check under the “News” section.
Bob Burrahm gave a short report on the Hill Country Ride from a few weeks ago. He said that it was a great ride. A large group of (15) started together and dwindled by a few riders at each stop. President Moravits also read the email report of the ride that he received from Art Nicholls.

Chaplain Milt James gave his final report concerning sanctioning the Research Riders and joining the Confederation of Clubs. The advantages of becoming a sanctioned club include: 1) being recognized by other clubs and 2) the ability to fund raise as a sanctioned club. The disadvantages were 1) having to answer to the dominant club for “everything” and 2) our loss of membership---a] many Research Riders do NOT want to be a member of a sanctioned club, b] members that are a part of another sanctioned club would most likely not be allowed to join us {stick with their club instead}, c] we would have to be much more structured than we are—e.g. attend funerals of sanctioned club members, as well as attend others’ rallies, meeting, etc. At this point, President Moravits called for a vote on becoming a sanctioned club. The vote was 9 against and 1 in favor. Therefore, the Research Riders will not become a sanctioned motorcycle group/club.  This vote rendered the discussion of joining the Confederation of Clubs moot. A club must be sanctioned to join the Confederation. However, it was stressed that individual members CAN join the Confederation of Clubs, as well as the AMA or the TMRA.

There was a short discussion about the Credit Union Ride 4 Kids on April 23rd. It was decided that the Riders will try to gather in the parking lot of the Alamo Drafthouse at 10:30 to begin our ride. So, be on the lookout for other Riders in the area before 10:30, so that we can all get together and participate as a group.

New Business Section---President Moravits reminded everyone that May is Motorcycle Awareness Month. He also mentioned that the Ride Across Texas Competition will take place over the summer. There is an interest in making some small changes in the scoring for this year. The new rules will be discussed at the next regular meeting on May 11th. Some of the ideas that came up were points for visiting some of the 115 state parks, extra points for staying overnight, riding two up or having additional non-members on bikes joining in. Some other ideas were scoring for missions, county courthouses, museums, Texas towns with European counterparts (e.g.-Paris, Tx.), and Texas towns mentioned in song. President Moravits is still asking for your suggestions and it’s not too late to send them to him.
General Discussion---Joe Stateson let us know that the author of “Staying Safe” hit a deer and was killed recently. It is another reminder for us all to stay as safe as possible. President Moravits told about the Battery Tender and that it is on sale at Cycle Gear. Art Nicholls let us know that he got his even cheaper at Walmart. Vice President John Duck told us about www.newenough.com -a great place to get new and used leathers and other gear. Joe Stateson and a few others entered into a discussion about insurance rates for our area.

Bob Burrahm made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dave Moczygemba, and it was unanimously accepted.

